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HB 2881 STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY
House Committee On Veterans and Emergency Management

Prepared By: Cassie Passon, Counsel
Sub-Referral To: Joint Committee On Ways and Means
Meeting Dates: 1/28

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:
Creates a $15 fee assessed by the Department of Consumer and Business Services (DCBS) for limited plan reviews
for fire and life safety. Directs proceeds be added to State Fire Marshal Fund to fund Oregon Safety Assessment
Program. Takes effect the 91st day after sine die.

Subsequent referral to the Joint Committee on Ways and Means

ISSUES DISCUSSED:

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
No amendment.

BACKGROUND:
The Oregon Legislature created the Oregon Safety Assessment Program (OrSAP) pursuant to House Bill 2206
(2019), administered by the State Fire Marshal to evaluate the condition of buildings after an emergency. House
Bill 2881 directs the Department of Consumer and Business Services (DCBS) to assess a $15 fee for limited plan
reviews for fire and life safety to be deposited into the State Fire Marshall Fund for the Oregon Safety Assessment
Program.


